
 

 

STATE 

COMMANDER'S CORNER 
U.S. SUBMARINE VETERANS OF 

NORTH CAROLINA 
Shipmates: 

"How does the last man go about turning out the light?" 

That question has been bugging the WWII Subvets for quite 

a while now and we don't yet have a good answer. Merging 

with USSVI is probably out of the question because of the 

legal aspects, and why should we need to do that when any 

WWII Vet can join USSVI as a full member. A proposal 

was recently sent to the NEEB (National Elected Executive 

Board) and State Commanders authored by the New 

Mexico State Commander delineating how and when to 

conduct the final National Convention. I am offering that 

proposal here for information and comment. If anyone 

wishes to comment please send it to editor All Clear for 

reprint. 

This Proposal is on page 15 of the All Clear. 

See you all at E. City. 

Don Small 

USSVI COMMANDER CORNER 

Shipmates, 

I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday season and I am 

looking forward to being your base commander again 

during 2006. In addition to myself, our other elected and 

appointed base officers remain the same from last year 

expect for the following changes: 

Wayne Powell was elected as our base Vice 

Commander. Dick Kanning elected not to run again 

for Vice Commander as he felt he needed to focus 

on USSVI District #3 activities since being elected 

District #3 Commander. The other changes were 

Mike Burkholder and Will Harvey swapping their 

appointed base positions of storekeeper and public 

affairs. 

I view 2005 as a successful year for the base and 
would like to review some of the significant activities 
that were accomplished this year: 

I On Sunday February 20tll, a number of our base 

members and wives traveled to Camp Lejeune Naval 

Hospital in Jacksonville, North Carolina to attend a 

long overdue award ceremony. Base member 

Wheeler "Johnny" Lipes, now 
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deceased, finally received the Navy Commendation 

Medal in recognition for the successful emergency 

surgery he preformed on a shipmate while on board 

the USS Seadragon on a wartime patrol more than 

60 years ago. 

In June, we held our second meeting at Bumsville 

with a total of 51 members and wives in 

attendance. Once again the Nu Wray Inn under the 

direction of Rosemary Chandler provided a great 

luncheon. We used the veranda and sitting room 

again for the hospitality room with Will Harvey 

providing plenty of drinks, snacks, as well as food. 

In July, our base bus made its debut in Greensboro's 

annual Fun 4th Parade. Mike Burkholder along with 

Pat Collins and myself converted this civilian bus to 

an official looking U.S Navy vehicle with a gallon 

can of ' 'smoke gray" Rust-Oleum paint using 

paintbrushes and rollers. Also during this month, 20 

base members traveled to Newport News to tour the 

PCU North Carolina (SSN 777). A number of us had 

planned "to take the bus and leave the driving to us 

(Mike)" however due to the bus starting to overheat 

we had to change plans 

and use some of our cars. Although we didn't get to 

see much of the sub under construction, we did meet 

a lot of the crewmembers and 

Miss USA. 

In November, our refurbished Mk -14 torpedo that 

Ollie Thompson had acquired from the Navy years 

ago made its debut in the High Point Veterans Day 

Parade. Thanks to Hugh Andrews and his contacts 

with NASCAR Teams in Mooresville, he got Mike 

Erickson from the Jack Roush's Race Team to 

refurbish our torpedo. Jim Myers has modified his 

utility trailer to carry the torpedo in parades 

Once again Mike Burkholder did an outstanding 

job in planning and setting up our annual Pearl 

Harbor Meeting. We had 84 members, wives, and 

their guests along with 

our 4 special guests at the dinner. Our guest 

speakers this year were the CO and COB of PCU 

North Carolina (SSN 777). At the dinner, the CO 

and COB presented to the NC Subvets a crew 

picture that was taken when some of us visited 

Newport News Shipyard last June when Miss USA 

was also there. Mike Erickson and his wife were the 

remaining special guests. Mike did the outstanding 

job 

on the refurbishment of our Mk-14 torpedo. 

At the dinner we presented Mike a plaque from the 

NC Subvets that Dick Kanning had procured to 

recognize our appreciation for the work he had done 

for us. 

7 Our base membership continues to grow 
having reached a milestone of 126 members as 
by year's end. Although we have a number of 
members who have not renewed for 2006, 
hopefully they will do so in the near future. 

In June, we will be meeting again in Bumsville. It will also 

be a USSVI District #3 Meeting as we have agreed to host it 

for Dick Kanning our District #3 Commander. It will not be 

a joint meeting with the WWII Southeast Region, as their 

regional meeting will be held in Maryland this year. The 

state of Maryland is not in District #3. I will be calling a 

base-working meeting in the near future to plan the 

Bumsville Meeting. Saturday June 10th will be the date for 

the luncheon and meeting. We will again use the Nu Wray 

Inn as the location for our meeting. Susan Martin has been in 

contact with Rosemary (the inn's owner) and she is reserving 

a block of rooms for us. Also Rosemary will do the luncheon 

for us at the inn. 

Susan will let me know what the room rates will be, and as 

soon as she provides this information, I will send it out. 

I will continue to use our base communication contacts for 

those members not having email. I hope we are getting the 

word out to everyone in a timely manner. Remember it is 

very important to notify Bob Werner 

or myself whenever you have either an email or mailing 

address change. 
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Two initiatives from previous years that still remain open is 

the future of Chief Flower's memorial on Moonshine 

Mountain located outside of Burnsville and locating an 

appropriate site for the proposed S-28 North Carolina State 

Boat Memorial. Latest information about Chief Flower's 

memorial is that a letter was sent to the new property owners 

on which the memorial is located in November. In June 

when Dick Kanning, Joe Martin, and myself met with the 

Chairman of the Yancy County Commissioners, we 

got a positive response from him that the county was going 

to aggressively pursue trying to acquire the memorial so it 

could be preserved. This has not happened to date as the only 

action taken that I am aware of is the letter sent in November 

five months after our meeting. The latest regarding the S-28 

Memorial is that I have a monument maker willing to make 

the memorial at a reasonable price but still trying to find a 

suitable location for it. The park manager for the County 

Park in Greensboro was very receptive to have it located in 

his park; however, those above him in his department were 

not, so this location is no 

longer an option. My next approach is to see if it 

could be placed down in Wilmington at the USS North 

Carolina Battleship Museum. I will be contacting one of our 

base members (Terry Kuhn) who is on the museum staff to 

see if he can help us get a favorable response from the 

museum board. 

Lets have a good turnout for the Elizabeth City 

meeting on Saturday March 25th. 

Chuck 

2005 PEARL BARBO R DINNER 

Once again Mike Burkholder did an outstanding job in 

setting up this annual event with the support of many of the 

base members and wives who helped him out. We had 84 

members, wives, and their guests along with our 4 special 

guests at the dinner. Two of our members stopped by the 

hospitality room in the afternoon but were unable to attend 

the dinner. This was the largest attendance to date. We also 

had the 

parade submarine, base bus, and Mk-14 torpedo parked 

outside of the motel on display. Our 4 special guest were the 

CO and COB of the USS NORTH CAROLINA SSN- 777 

(this year's guest speakers) and Mike Erickson and his wife. 

Mike is the one who did the outstanding job on the 

refurbishment of our Mk-14 torpedo. At the dinner we 

presented Mike a plaque from the NC Subvets that Dick 

Kanning had procured to recognize our appreciation for the 

work he had done for us. Dick Kanning as the District #3 

Commander swore in the Tarheel Base Officers for 2006. All 

the officers carried over from 2005 except for our new Base 

Vice Commander Wayne Powell. Dick Kanning stepped 

down from this position for 2006 since he felt he needed to 

devote more of his time and energy in his new role as the 

District #3 Commander. Pat Collins and I present Holland 

Club Awards to Robert Dabbs, Frank Caulfield, and William 

Edwards. To date 6 or 7 base members eligible for this 

prestige's award during 2005 have received it. Charles 

Johnson is the remaining member and Pat and I will present 

it to him after he recovers from a recent operation. Once 

again Don Small, Shorty Lebonville, and Bill Morris conduct 

the "Tolling of the Boats" Ceremony that is a tradition at the 

Pearl Harbor Dinner using the replicate 52 submarines lost 

during WWII with the candles for each boat being 

extinguished as the boat's name is read. Don Small and Joe 

Clark presented a 4 volume set of WWII Submarine History 

that Joe had donated to the CO and COB of the SSN 777 for 

the crew. Joe Ritter won the 50/50 raffle. Also the NC wives 

of the WWII Submarine Veterans donated $500.00 to help 

defray the cost for the S-28 Memorial. I hope we can 

complete this project before the end of next year. The CO 

and COB of the SSN 

777 presented to the NC Subvets a crew picture that was 

taken when some of us visited Newport News Shipyard last 

June when Miss USA was also there. 

Chuck 

Page 3 



 

 

USSVI VICE COMMANDER CORNER 

CO & COB (SSN777) Receive WWII Historv 

Books from Joe Clark & Don Small 

Mike Ericbson Receives PlaQue 

Shipmates 

I wish to thank everyone for their support and I look 

forward to working with the Base Commander, 

other officers and members in our future endeavors. 

Wayne 

The wives of Sub Vets ofWWII had a short business 

meeting at our Greensboro meeting. We had nine members 

attending. Rose Mary Small, Jean Parker, Jocelyn 

Bradburn, Deane Morris, Doris Le Duc, Margaret Morgan, 

Dusty Lathrop, Sylvia Williams, and Mary Ritter. At our 

previous meeting, in Rocky Mount, we had tabled a 

motion to give $500.00 to The Lost Boat Memorial fund. 

We voted on the motion and it was unanimously approved. 

An 
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announcement was made after dinner about our decision and 

there was a loud and long applause followed by a thanks 

from Chuck Jenson. 

As the sunshine lady I have been remiss in sending out 

cards. I will try to do a better job in the future. 

I could use a little help from the rank and file. Here are the 

names of a few of our members who need a little cheering 

up. Theo Denson. Randy has had surgery and is home 

recovering. Anne Whelan is recovering from neck surgery. 

Jean Parker received a call from Larry Travis last week. His 

wife Mabel died on the 1 st. of January. 

Don and I attended the Va. Christmas party in Va. Beach. 

We had a great time. We were the only North Carolinians 

there. The party was only a few days after our Pearl Harbor 

meeting. 

If anyone has any news or information they would like to put 

in the ALL CLEAR send it to me or give me a call. Lets 

keep in touch. 

State Commander 

Rose Mary 

CHAPLAIN'S CORNER 

13 ETERNAL PATROLS IN 2005/ 

Since this is the first Chaplain's Corner of 2006, it's as 

good a time as any to look back to remember both the 13 

North Carolina submariners who embarked on their 

eternal patrols during 2005, as well as the families, friends, 

and shipmates they left behind to mourn them. An 

appropriate scripture would then be the second Beatitude: 

Matthew 5:4 reads, "Blessed are they that mourn: for they 

shall be comforted." 
Listed month by month, these 13 shipmates are: 
February: 24, Farris Robinson, Raleigh. 

March: 26, John W. Red Jr., Greensboro; and 28, Joshua L. Heath, 

Greenville. 
July: 20, Herold D. Venable, Pilot Mountain. 

August: 24, John T. Butler, Newport. 

September: 12, Rufus B. Poole, Raleigh/Chattanooga. October: 

27, Alfred H. Dow, Sherrills Ford. 

November: 18, Jack S. McCook, Sr., Greensboro. December: 17, 

W. Ralph Burrage, Greensboro; 23, Gary L. Elmore, Clayton; 25, 

Henry C. Lauerman, Advance; 26, Charles P. 
Trumbull; and 31, William T. Mole, Hampstead. 

For each of the 13 eternal-patrol submariners, condolences of 

North Carolina Submariners were extended to their families, both 

personally and in the form of the traditional North Carolina 

Submariners' Book of Remembrance. However, this backward look 

revealed that, of the 13, only 4 (Venable, Butler, Trumbull, and 

Mole) had been officially affiliated with us, and then in an inactive 

capacity for one reason or another (including illness). 

The sad refrain echoing from the families of the nine non- member 

submariners when contacted by us was, "We're so sad that he (or 

we) didn't know about your organization." We are equally 

saddened knowing of the missed fellowship on both our and their 

part. 

We share in this sadness, feeling guilty, in part, for not getting the 

word to all North Carolina submariners, knowing, too, that getting 

the word out is a near- impossibility. In some cases, it's a question 

of "leading a horse to water, but " In other cases, it's just that we 

can't get the word out if we don't know of their existence. 

We would suggest a New Year's Resolution for all of us: make 

every effort to be "visible" submariners in our communities: wear 

our caps shopping for groceries, march in our parades, join and be 

active in local American Legion and VFW posts, display SubVet 

license plates and stickers on our cars, carry SubVet applications 

to hand out "just in case," and, we could go on and on! 

WE "DONE GOOD"! 

Saturday, January 14, five North Carolina SubVets "done 

good." It was a blustery, raw, windy, cold day. Five ofus--

Bob Govern, Duane Gow, Bill Lowe, Charlie Cross, and 

your Chaplain left our WanD homes, and wound up in 

Clayton. For Charlie it was a 3-hour trip from Concord; for 

the rest of us it was a brief run 
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